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School Board Report 
Craig High School 
May 2021 Report 

 
Total Enrollment 

9th 10th 11th 12th Total 
27 15 12 18 72 

 
CHS Events and Activities 
 
CHS Graduation 
 
The CHS graduation ceremony is scheduled for May 21st at 7 p.m. The ceremony will be 
streamed on the Craig Panther NFHS channel. Nineteen seniors will graduate, three from the 
PACE correspondence school and sixteen from CHS. Congratulations to our valedictorian 
Nathan Brookshire, to our salutatorian Kathleen Dahlstrom, and to our most representative of the 
class, Julius Mackie. This year our guest speaker was our former science teacher, Ashley Hutton.  
The ceremony was followed by a parade and it was nice to see all of the community come out in 
support of our seniors. Congratulations to all of the seniors and their families! 
 
 
Staff Appreciation Week 
 
During the second week of May, we honored all of the dedicated staff and teachers at CHS. 
Craig PTSA purchased soup and sandwiches for the staff, the Booster Club bought them 
Amazon gift cards, Naani’s treated them to sushi, CHS stocked the refrigerator with goodies, the 
Taylor’s made an egg casserole, and Annie Betty’s and the Brookshires donated coffee. The staff 
definitely felt the appreciation. We are so thankful for all of our hardworking staff and appreciate 
their efforts during this challenging year.  
 
Awards Banquet 
 
We held the Activities Awards Banquet during the school day this year. We were able to 
celebrate some amazing accomplishments and managed to get through almost all of our sports 
seasons this year. I would like to thank all of the coaches, Tina Steffen, Jen Creighton, Tina 
Nelson, Shannon Yates, Tristan Douville, Jessica Hughes, Troy Thain, Chuck Hanson, Rachael 
Balcom, Brian Grosenbaugh, and Vanessa James, for their time and dedication to our students. 
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We are very fortunate to have such dedicated coaches. I would also like to thank Mr. Thain, our 
Athletic Director, who faced so many challenges this year. I also need to thank Barb Schneider 
for all of the work she does behind the scenes to support our activities. We appreciate all of the 
staff, parents, and community members who support CHS activities and couldn’t do it without all 
of you. 
 
Testing 
 
Students completed their AP tests this month. We had two students take the AP Calculus exam, 6 
students took the AP Literature exam and one student completed the AP Computer Science 
exam. We also completed out last round of MAP testing this month.  
 
Freshman Orientation 
 
Our rising freshman orientation took place on May 25th.  Students were introduced to high school 
courses and requirements, as well as the activities that are offered at CHS.  We are excited to 
welcome a new batch of freshman to CHS next year. 
 
Appreciations 
 
Thank you to Mr. Thain and Mrs. Schneider for their work on the award assembly. 
 
Thank you to Mr. Grosenbaugh for his work on the CHS yearbook. 
 
Thank you to Ms. Riedel for administering the AP tests, preparing for the scholarship ceremony, 
and for organizing the rising freshman orientation.  
 
Thank you to PTSA, Naani’s, Craig Booster Club, Annie Betty’s and the Brookshire and Taylor 
families for the support of our staff during staff appreciation week. 
 
Thank you to Mrs. Hughes and Ms. Beck for their help in organizing graduation. Thank you to 
Mrs. Packer for making the senior posters and signs and to Mrs. Schneider for helping with the 
graduation flyers. Thank you to Mr. Thain for his assistance in putting together the stage for 
graduation. 
 
Thank you to Mrs. Hughes and Sam Bass for organizing and cleaning the upstairs. 
 
 


